ST. NATHY'S COLLEGE BOARD OF MANAGEMENT AGREED REPORT 15-12-20

A meeting of the Board of Management took place in St.Nathy's College on 15th December 2020 at 7:30pm. The Meeting opened with a prayer.

The minutes of the last meeting were adopted.

Principal's Report:

As is mandatory at board meetings Child Protection and Student Behaviour was discussed.

The Deputy Principal and Principal continue to work very closely with the Educational Welfare Officer for Roscommon.

Year Head Meetings and Pastoral Care Committee Meetings continue to take place as scheduled every two weeks.

The Transition Year students held a Christmas Market where they sold a variety of goods to both staff and students.

Bishop Dempsey the college patron held mass in the school on 8th December where he was joined by Transition Year students.

A Department Inspector visited the college on 3rd December and carried out a review of the school's responses to covid-19 and the colleges Child Protection Statement.

Principal's Business:

The Draft Financial Accounts were ratified by the board.

A temporary addendum was to be added to the Admissions Policy.

A debate took place on the recommendations and findings from the recent MLL inspection that took place in the college. It was decided that future board meetings would focus on these recommendations.

The make-up of the interview panel for the Assistant Principal II position was ratified by the board.

The next meeting of the Board will take place on Tuesday 26th January 2020 at 7:30p.m. The Finance Subcommittee will meet at 7:00p.m.